
Leybourne Ss Peter and Paul CE Primary School Sports premium grant expenditure: 2016/17 

 

Overview of the school 

Number of pupils and sports premium grant (SPG) received 

Total number of pupils on roll 210 

Total number of pupils eligible for SPG 181 

Total amount of SPG received 8895 

Total SPG expenditure £8892.60 

SPG Remaining £2.40  (spent on additional Forest Schools’ resources) 

 

At Leybourne Ss Peter and Paul CE Primary School 

We ensure that teaching and learning opportunities meet the needs of all pupils. We ensure that appropriate provision is made for pupils who belong to vulnerable 
groups, this includes ensuring that the needs of socially disadvantaged pupils are adequately assessed and addressed. We believe that all pupils should benefit from the 
funding, regardless of their level of sporting ability. The most effective way to ensure a lasting and positive impact of the funding on PE provision throughout the school is 
to develop teachers’ skill and confidence in the teaching of the subject. 
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Summary of SPG spending 2016/17 

The Sports Premium Funding this year was used to specifically support the Physical Education curriculum, primarily through the improved provision of opportunities for 

outdoor and adventurous activity challenges, both individually and within a team. We appointed a fully trained and accredited Forest Schools’ Practitioner to develop and 

lead a programme of outdoor and adventurous activity challenges, which was also followed by members of the teaching staff in order for them to further develop their 

skills and confidence in this area. 

Future plans for PE provision:  

Existing school staff to provide an increased range of outdoor and adventurous activity challenges. 

Summary of spending and actions taken:  

Forest Schools’ Status, including a programme with a trained Forest Schools’ Practitioner and associated resources/ set up costs                             £8592.60 

Kent and Medway Primary PE Conference (for P.E. Leader to disseminate) – 25.01.17.                                                                                                £   50.00 

Membership of PASS Scheme (Aylesford Specialist Sports College)                                                                                                                              £ 250.00 

TOTAL committed to date                                                                                                                                                                                              £8892.60 

Outcomes 

Feedback from pupils and staff concerning the Forest School programme has been overwhelmingly positive. Teachers and support staff have commented that children 

who have not previously enjoyed traditional PE lessons engage well with the climbing and running elements of the activities and are keen to challenge themselves. 

Many children have expressed a desire for more Forest School sessions, with longer zip lines to use and more (higher) trees to climb. The impact on pupils’ well being 

and self esteem will be monitored as we embed the programme in the coming academic year. 

 


